
  
 
 
 
 

INFORMATION ALERT 

ELECTRONIC INTERFERENCE 
REFERENCE JMICC INFO ALERT NO 192/25 DATED 19 JUN 25 

DATE/TIME 191240 JUN 25 

DETAILS 1. Amid ongoing security situation (Gulf of Oman/Arabian Gulf), reports of 
increased electronic interference in the region have emerged. Pakistani 
Flagged carrier MT SIBI, currently anchored in Dubai anchorage, has reported 
experiencing persistent GPS interference, with a garbled screen display 
rendering GPS data unusable. Similar interference has also been reported by 
other vessels transiting through area. This development is in continuation of 
GPS anomalies highlighted in the advisory issued on 17 Jun 25 (Info Alert No 
188/25), wherein MT SHALAMAR was erroneously shown on land (Ras 
Tanura) since 16 Jun 25 likely due to GPS spoofing/interference. 

2. This follows a pattern of electronic interference in the region. All vessels 
are advised to maintain heightened vigilance, use manual and backup 
navigation systems, and monitor advisories. Any electronic interference/ GPS 
anomalies should be promptly reported to relevant maritime authorities. 

3. Forwarded for information, please. 
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